
Conditioned Negative Declaration 

Yates County - The Town of Torrey Planning Board, as lead agency, has determined that the 

proposed Greenidge Generation Onsite Data Center will not have a significant adverse 

environmental impact provided specific conditions are met. There will be a 30 day public 

comment period commencing with the date of this notice. 

The action involves the installation of a data processing facility and the associated site 

improvements of grading and roads to accommodate the data processing facility. The facility 

will be made up of 4 structures each built on a concrete slab. These structures will house 

computer processing and networking equipment (equipment only) for data processing 

functions. Electrical equipment will be installed (overhead and underground) including poles, 

transformers, and other associated equipment, that connects the data processing facility to the 

Greenidge Generating Facility. The total project area is 1.3 acres including roads. Power for this 

data processing will be the onsite Greenidge Generating Facility. A stormwater management 

system will also be installed as part of this project. Construction is anticipated to begin in the 

fall of 2020 . The project is located at 590 Plant Road in Dresden, Town of Torrey, New York. 

The conditions are: 

1. All power will be generated on site with no impact to the grid. 

2. Noise Leveling testing will verify compliance to the Town of Torrey Zoning Code. 

3. Applicant will fulfill all New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYS 

DEC) requirements relative to the Greenidge Generation operations. 

Contact: Betty Daggett, Town of Torrey, 56 Geneva Street, P.O. Box 280, Dresden, NY 14441, 

Phone: (315) 536-6376, E-mail: townclerk@townoftorrey.com. 

https://www.dec.ny.gov/enb/20201007_not8.html  
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